

**NEXT MEETING:** 

OCTOBER 28, 1992 - 7:30 PM

SCHINDLER CHANCE HARDWOODS

29 WEST MALL

PLAINVIEW, NEW YORK - 756-9292

PROGRAM:

SAL MARINO - KEEPING YOUR TOOLS SHARP

# PRESIDENT'S CORNER

\* \* \* \* \* \*

Let me begin by thanking all of you who have entrusted me with the task of overseeing your club. With the help of all of you and my fellow board members I hope to see the club continue to prosper. My second order of business is to offer a very special thanks to our past president and new vice president, Brian Hayward. Without Brian's dedication from the very beginning this club would never have become what it is today. Thanks Brian.

In an effort to continue to spread the news of our club I've taken several steps. One I have informed several woodworking magazines of our existence. Secondly I have requested the help of a graphic artist and new member, Bruce Marcais, to help in designing a club sign. Plans at present call for a rather large wooden sign consisting of our logo and the words L.I. Woodworkers' Club. The logo will be scroll sawed out and mounted onto the sign to add further definition. Preliminary plans will be available at the next meeting.

My June survey indicated an interest in seminars or classes geared to the beginner woodworker. When I mentioned this at the last meeting, I asked those interested to see me. I have not heard from anyone interested. If you are out there and interested, see me at the meeting and let me know what you are looking for.

As the saying goes, "Time Flies", believe it or not e holidays are just around the corner. As the Our October raffle will be for a Record Bar Clamp. These are beautifully made heavy duty clamps that are sure to get a good workout in your shop. Don't forget to take a chance.

Finally, I would like to thank Rev. Garrett Long for taking the time to share his woodworking experiences with his fellow members. It was a great opportunity to become familiar with Butcher Block cabinetry.

I look forward to seeing you at the October meeting.

Bob Wessmiller

### WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 28TH

Ever have a problem getting a really sharp edge on your tools You are not alone, it is a problem that plagues most amateur woodworkers. But we have a solution, Sal Marino will take the guess work out of sharpening. He will show you the proper way to sharpen everything from chisels to planes. If you've got a tool that is giving you a particularly difficult time, bring it with you and we will try to get Sal's expert advice.

### SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 7TH FRANK KLAUSZ - NEW JERSEY SEMINAR

The Frank Klausz seminar sold out pretty quickly, it is not surprising as anyone who has listened to this expert know they will walk away with a lot more woodworking knowledge then when they came. Plans for the day are as follows:

9:00 A.M. Shop doors open for coffee, donuts and informal chats

10:00 A.M. Seminar officially begins

12:00 P.M. Lunch - Pizza and soda will be

supplied

5:00 P.M. Seminar ends

Anyone attending who is interested in seeing a specific technique or wants a certain topic covered should see Bob Wessmiller at the October meeting, so it can be passed onto Frank in advance of the seminar.

Car pooling is strongly recommended. We will try to put groups together at the October meeting. Directions to Frank's shop will also be provided at the meeting.

## SCHEDULING CHANGE

The November and December meetings will be moved up one week because of the Thanksgiving and Christmas Holidays. Please mark your calendars for Wednesday, November 18th and Wednesday, December 16th.

Our club has been invited to partake in the Woodworking World - L.I. Show at Hofstra University in January. They have graciously supplied two booths free of charge. We would greatly appreciate your input and ideas on what we should exhibit and offer attendees of the show. We would like to form a committee to work on this project. Those who work the booth will receive free admission. This is a wonderful opportunity to display some of our work as well as to advertise ourselves. If you are interested, please contact Brian Hayward at 549-9096.

### **UPCOMING EVENTS**

Nov. Meeting: Power Tool Rep.

(Company to be

Announced)

Dec. Meeting: 2nd Annual Toys for Tots

Program & Christmas Party

RAFFLE: 2 Record Bar Clamps. TAKE A CHANCE! Chances are \$1.00 each.

### BUY - SELL - SWAP

FOR SALE: Milwaukee 10" Heavy Duty Bench Grinder Model 5091 - \$225.00. Contact Jay Seligman - 516/763-0868

FOR SALE: Hitachi 15" Cutoff Saw model C15FB with 100 tooth carbide blade - \$275.00. Contact Jay Seligman - 516/763-0868

FOR SALE: Rockwell 10" Radial Arm Saw model 33-990 with carbide blade - \$200.00. Contact Jay Seligman - 516/763-0868